
JOE CARLUCCI  
COUNCIL MEMBER, DISTRICT 5 

PHONE (904) 255-5205  
EMAIL:  JOECARLUCCI@COJ.NET 

117 WEST DUVAL STREET, SUITE 425 
4TH FLOOR, CITY HALL 

JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32202 

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

Re: Noticed Meeting between CM Joe Carlucci and CM Matt Carlucci 

Meeting Location:  Henry Cook Room, City Hall 
Meeting Date:  June 29, 2023 
Meeting Time:  4:30pm 

Attendees: 
CM Joe Carlucci, District 5 
Kasmira Harrison 

CM Matt Carlucci  
Rhonda Hall-Patrick 

George Foote 

Audio Link:  https://www.coj.net/getmedia/0c809d62-e8ee-4b20-8021-
9c508af2a20b/Council_06292023145741_CommRmB.aspx 

Councilman Matt Carlucci called the meeting to order (4:35pm), welcomed everyone and asked that all 
attendees introduce themselves.  After introductions he noted the importance of “Sunshine Meetings” 
to talk about issues and indicated that he has scheduled several of these meetings with other Council 
members as this new term gets started. 

Topics of the meeting included: 

1) Discussion of the City Parks in District 5
a. Crabtree Park – addi�on of walking trail.  Lights and trees coming…
b. Pine Forest Sr. Center – Pushed to 1st quarter 2024.

2) Southbank Plans and Goals – CM Joe Carlucci shared his interests in “ac�va�ng” the Southbank.
3) Flooding with regard to various areas impacted in District 5 were discussed and solu�ons such as

the new pump sta�on in San Marco.
4) CM Joe Carlucci gave an update on the Bethel Bap�st Church and progress on the landlocked,

historic, African American Cemetery
5) Laura Street Trio – CM Mat Carlucci emphasized the importance of this historic opportunity &

that �ming is cri�cal.
a. DIA Involvement
b. CM M. Boylan also involved.

6) SMPS & SMMA have upcoming mee�ngs with CM Joe Carlucci.  CM Joe Carlucci wants to review
the plans noted below to see if any updates are needed.  CM Mat Carlucci suggested talking to
Dan Burden for further background informa�on rela�ng to the “walkability” in San Marco.

a. San Marco By Design
b. San Marco overlay

https://www.coj.net/getmedia/0c809d62-e8ee-4b20-8021-9c508af2a20b/Council_06292023145741_CommRmB.aspx
https://www.coj.net/getmedia/0c809d62-e8ee-4b20-8021-9c508af2a20b/Council_06292023145741_CommRmB.aspx


7) Mayor Deegan’s possible grant funding brought up and discussed by CM Mat Carlucci
8) CM Mat Carlucci talked about the fact that he worked on the original Stadium Agreement

Councilman Matt Carlucci thanked everyone in attendance reiterated that this was one of 
many meetings scheduled and that Sunshine meetings and collaboration are good things.  He 
added that he was proud of Councilman Joe Carlucci for blazing his own trail and confident 
that he was going to set a good example for others in his role as a Jacksonville City 
Councilman. 

Meeting Adjourned: 5:15p.m. 

Minutes: Minutes Completed by George Foote, ECA District 5, Completed on July 31, 2023

The written minutes for this meeting are only an overview of what was discussed. For verbatim 
comments for this meeting, please listen to the audio.

The following items have been submitted for public record. Please contact Legislative Services for 
these items:

20230629 Minutes Noticed Meeting CM Joe Carlucci and CM Matt Carlucci 
20230629 Agenda Noticed Meeting CM Joe Carlucci and CM Matt Carlucci 
20230629 Noticed Meeting CM Joe Carlucci and CM Matt Carlucci
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